
 
 

THE BUCKINGHAM SCHOOL 
A SPECIALIST SPORTS COLLEGE 

London Road 
Buckingham 

MK18 1AT 
Tel:  01280 812206 
Fax:  01280 822525 

Email: office@buckingham.bucks.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Angela Wells                                                      Website: www.buckinghamschool.com 

 

 
28 June 2017 

 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
I am writing to you to ensure you are fully aware of the issues surrounding the A’level Maths and 
Economics Exams during May. 
 
We have been contacted by the Exam Board for the subjects, Pearson, with an official update. I 
have included this as part of my letter to best explain, first hand, the details and advice regarding 
these circumstances. Please rest assured we are not in any way one of the Schools mentioned 
under investigation.  
 

Dear Colleague,  
 
I am writing to express my profound regret that exams for two of this year’s A levels, Economics and 
Maths, have been overshadowed by concerns about whether or not content from the papers was 
made available before the exams were sat.  
 
This situation has caused anxiety for schools, teachers, students and their parents. Many will have 
questions about whether we acted in students‘ best interests. Because we had been working with the 
police in a confidential investigation, we were not able to comment publicly on the work we were 
doing.  
 
We now have permission from the police to mention their investigation, so - at the earliest 
opportunity - we want to explain to teachers and students the approach we have taken.  
 
In the case of last week’s Economics A level, we were alerted to the fact that there had been  
a possible breach of content in one school, resulting in some high level content being posted on 
social media for a very short period of time immediately before the start of the exam. This activity 
contained no precise details about specific questions and we do not believe that any student has 
gained an advantage from this, although we will monitor trends very closely. We have moved quickly 
to identify the individuals concerned and worked with their school to identify what had happened.  
We quickly concluded our investigation, and we will be following established disciplinary procedures 
against those individuals.  
 
The circumstances surrounding Maths A level were more complex and concerning, with someone 
apparently offering papers for sale online, which you will appreciate is not only grossly unfair to all 
other students; it is also a criminal matter.  
 
As a result of intelligence shared with us by students, the sale of exam papers was confirmed on the 
morning of Friday 23 June - too late to replace papers to be sat that day. We notified the exams 
regulator Ofqual, and took the evidence we had gathered to the police who immediately began their 
investigations.  
 
The police rapidly made arrests, but their detailed investigation takes time, and we had to make a 
decision about how to approach the exams that students still had to sit. In any situation like this we 
have well-established contingency plans that adhere to one overriding principle - fairness for all 
students. We have to ensure that the exams are secure, and that we will be able to mark papers to 
ensure fair results.  
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If we had had any reason to believe that there had been a widespread breach of the maths papers, 
we would have postponed this week’s sittings without hesitation. We did not have reason to believe 
the breach was widespread, and considered a move in the exam date would potentially 
disadvantage a large number of students.  
 
The police enquiries suggested that the problem was localised, so we decided that the best 
approach was to issue replacement questions for the papers to be sat in the small number of schools 
and colleges where specific concerns had been raised with us. This is something that we prepare 
for, so on Monday morning, our staff visited those centres to help teachers issue the replacement 
questions.  
 
In any situation where there is even a suggestion that the content of exam papers has been 
breached, we undertake additional statistical analysis once the marking is completed to establish 
whether there are patterns in the results that are unusual for a particular centre or student, to be 
found. We will take this approach to the marking and awarding of this year’s Maths A level. No 
student will be asked to re-take a paper and every student should be confident that we will mark and 
award Maths A Level and ensure fair marking and fair results. That guides everything we do, working 
with the other exam boards and the regulator to be certain that every student gets the grades that he 
or she deserves.  
 
It is regrettable that the fraudulent and criminal actions of a tiny number of people have added to the 
stress of this year’s exams for a much larger number of students, their parents and teachers. We 
have acted swiftly, in conjunction with the police, and will ensure that there are consequences for 
those individuals that attempted to undermine the exam system. But most importantly, we have 
taken the right steps to ensure the fairness of the exams.  
 
Exams are an important part of our education system, and a professional and fair exam system is 
underpinned by a strong partnership between exam boards and the schools and teachers we work 
with every day. We are very grateful to all teachers, exams officers and students for their 
understanding, and for working with us over the exam season.  
 
Should you have any further questions on this matter please contact me at 
assessmentfeedback@pearson.com and if you have any further information that might help Edexcel 
and the police with our investigations please contact pqsmalpractice@pearson.com.  
 
We will provide further updates both directly and on our website. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
Sharon Hague  
Responsible Officer for Edexcel Qualifications 

 
Further information regarding this situation is available on the BBC news website 
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-40429117.  
 
Should you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me via email. 
 
Yours Sincerely 

 
Mr P Roberts 
Interim Deputy Headteacher 
proberts@buckinghamschool.org 
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